
Scottish Taxi Federation News August 2015.

In previous newsletters I have referred to the grants being made available to local authorities in the UK, to help them assist their local Licensed Taxi and Private Hire fleets with funding to provide assistance to move over to more energy efficient vehicle types such as electric plug- ins and hybrids. The  OLEV funding will include a grant contribution towards the purchase price and also funding to local authorities for charging infrastructure. 

In order to be considered for this funding, which seems to be in the order of £20 to £25 million pounds, it is necessary for Local authorities to have first carried out a feasibility study. It has now just been announced by the Department for Transports office for low emission vehicles, OLEV for short, that a total of 8 Cities in the UK have qualified for grants to cover the cost of the feasibility study. Of these 8 only 1 City in Scotland has qualified that being the City of Dundee. What this means is that the other Cities, in order to qualify for participation in the grant scheme will require to carry out the feasibility studies at their own expense. Whether or not they will be prepared to do this is a matter for conjecture.

I am advised that applications for grant assistance needs to be made between March and April 2016, and of course only local authorities who have carried out the necessary feasibility study can apply. There may still be funding available to individuals from the Energy saving trust but this may be limited. For additional information more details can be viewed at; ElectricVehiclesScotland@est.org.uk   

I have no idea what criterion was placed on the the local authorities applying for feasibility study assistance, but it seems strange that only one City  in Scotland managed to meet the required standards. Does this mean that Scotland wide the licensed trade misses out on grant assistance? I can’t answer this at this juncture so it will have to be a wait and see scenario.

The following is a copy of a recent email from the energy saving trust.

Thinking about replacing any of your taxi or private hire fleet with electric vehicles (EV’s) . If you are then consider the following benefits.  Why switch?

Lower Fuel costs- the average EV will cost around 2-3p/mile in electricity, 

Uk plug-in grants are available towards the purchase of EV’s up to £5000. 00. per car.

Free electricity is available when charging through Scotland’s charge place Scotland network.

No Vehicle excise duty.

100% first year allowance for any EV purchase - meaning it is possible to offset whole cost of purchase against taxable profits in the first year.

100% grant funding for installing EV  charge points.

Positive PR - win contracts and customers with your use of low carbon vehicles.

A Dundee based company has recently replaced 30 of their vehicles with EV’s and now plan to replace the rest with potential fuel cost savings annually in the hundreds of thousands.

With the potential for a fully funded rapid charger at your depot, you can have a dedicated charging facility that would charge to 80% capacity in in 20-30 minutes and with the network of rapid chargers rapidly growing throughout Scotland it is now a realistic option to use these to support your EV use.

Taxi firms in Scotland can apply to the Energy Saving Trust’s low carbon Transport Loan Fund ( funded by Transport Scotland) to access interest-free loans of up to £50,000 for EV;s with a repayment term of up to 6 years. Advice can also be provided on independent analysis of the feasibility of EV’s at no cost to your organisation.

For further advice on whether EV’s can meet your needs, contact your local transport advisor on 0800 0931 669 or alternatively email: sustainabletransport@est.org.uk  

Note: Most of the foregoing is applicable to saloon type vehicles only at this time though I am advised that there may soon be Nissan purpose built available which may attract grants of up to £8.000. There are also reports of other manufacturers bringing in a diesel hybrid version of the purpose built taxi which can also attract interest free loans.

Executive Committee:

Following the AGM election of officers, the EC have met and agreed the following appointments.

Brian O’Hara has been appointed to the position of Chairman. Derek Bridgeford takes over as the new Vice-Chairman and Murray Fleming has been re-appointed as Treasurer. In addition to the foregoing, Jim Kyle from East Renfrewshire taxi operators association has been co-opted to the committee.

In terms of our constitution this still leaves 2 spaces on the Executive committee, if any member may have an interest in being co-opted please advise the Secretary.

New Member:

We have received an application for membership from Wright’s Taxis who are based in Alexandria West Dunbartonshire. This group applied previously but on that occasion did not match the taxi/private hire ratio required by our constitution. The Executive have taken the decision to admit Wright Taxis to membership and will ask members to approve this decision at the next General meeting.

Cabinet Secretary for Justice:

I recently wrote to the Cabinet Secretary for Justice reminding him of our concerns regarding the growth of technology based (APPS) companies and of the Governments commitment to take action to ensure their accountability in law. I have received a response which states that they intend to go out to consultation on this matter and that the STF as stakeholders will be among those consulted. 

It is my intention to have his letter placed on the STF web-site where all members can read the same.

Constitution:

At the last EC meeting held on 23rd July it was agreed to have an in-depth look at the STF constitution in its entirety. This has now been done and will be discussed at the next EC meeting before being presented to the members for approval.

Bill McIntosh

General Secretary
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